TOWN OF GREENVILLE JUNE MEETING

Meeting Date: Tuesday June 13, 2000 Meeting Time: 7:30 P.M.

- I. MINUTES OF MAY MEETING-Read out loud
 Post Minutes and Financial Report on Bulletin Board
- II LEGAL MATTERS (JEF FIFER)
 - A. General +
 - B. Ordinances -
- III PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on agenda. Contact Town Hall at 923-9821 at least 10 days prior to the Town Council Meeting.
- IV OTHER MATTERS
 - A. Making East of Harrison St. one way. (Update)
 - B. Outdoor signs in Town of Greenville.
 - C. Town Telephone -

COMMITTEE REPORTS

- A. STREETS(Ray Gibson & Mike Receveur) (1) Misc.
- B. TOWN MARSHALL
 - (1) 800 MZ Radio & Hand held approximately \$1,400,00 v
- C. PUBLIC RELATIONS
- D FINANCE (Jack Sprigler)
- E. WATER BUSINESS
 - (1) Impact fees .
 - (2) Part time Office help.
- VI. CLAIMS FOR TOWN/UTILITY
- VII. ADJOURNMENT

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING JUNE 13TH, 2000

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by Presiding Officer Ted Miller at 7:30 P.M. On call of the roll members Ray Gibson, Hanzel Barelay and Mike Receveur were present as was Clerk treasurer Jack Sprigler; member David Matthews was absent due to vacation. Also present was attorney Jef Fifer, Utility Supt. Gary Getrost, Utility Office Manager Janice Gibson, Marshall David Moore and Town resident Bob Gibson.

After review by the Council the minutes of the may meeting was approved after motion to approve by Mike Receveur (4-0).

Council approved the employment of Wes Getrost at a rate of \$7,00 per hour (4-0) on recommendation of Supt. Getrost.

Attorney Jef Fifer explained his billing for legal service previously submitted.

Gary apprised the Council on the Stiller Road Water line relocation. Council members advised Gary to check prices for various size of pipe for replacement so the Council can make an informed decision.

Ted Miller requested Gary to try to obtain a medical report on Utility employee Danny Cummins in order for the Council to determine his employment status.

The council gave 1st reading to Ordinance 2000-03. "An Ordinance regulating Outdoor Advertising." Ba a vote of 4-0 the ordinance was approved and scheduled for final approval at the July 11, 2000 meeting.

Council approved (4-0) claims for the Town and Utility.

No further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Mike Receveur.

Presiding Officer